
OISS Newsletter

October is here and the 2023 - 2024 Academic
Year has officially begun! The excitement is
palpable and we’re so happy to see a lively
campus. We have a great feeling about this year
and can’t wait to see what it brings. 

Attention all new students: be sure to submit your  
Online New Student Check-In by October 13 in
UCSBGlobal. 

Happy Fall quarter!

In community, 

The Office of International Students & Scholars

Dear International Gauchos,
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Alerts & Updates

Have you recently gotten a job? Congrats! If you
have never been issued a Social Security Number
(SSN) before, you can apply for one soon. Start by
reading either the F-1 Students SSN information or
the J-1 Students SSN information on our website. 

For those employed on campus, you will submit an
on campus employment request in UCSBGlobal to
receive an employment verification letter from OISS.
You may use the letter (along with other documents)
to apply for an SSN through our local Social Security
Office. 

For those with CPT or Academic Training
authorizations, refer to the Social Security website
for the list of documents needed to apply. 

The local Social Security office is located at 
122 W Figueroa St. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101
Phone number: 866-695-6285

Need a Social Security Number?

If you would like to drive a car or motorcycle in California,
you will need to apply for a California Driver's License
(CDL).

 Driver's Licenses are issued by the California Department
of Motor Vehicles (DMV). Our Driving in the U.S. webpage
has information about when, where, and how to apply.

Driver's Licenses

https://oiss.ucsb.edu/student/current-students/current-f-1-students/f-1-employment
https://oiss.ucsb.edu/student/current-students/current-j-1-students/on-campus-employment
https://www.ssa.gov/ssnumber/ss5doc.htm
https://www.ssa.gov/ssnumber/ss5doc.htm
https://oiss.ucsb.edu/life-at-ucsb/driving-in-the-u-s-


We Appreciate Your Patience

At this point in time, OISS remains understaffed, but is
headed towards a fully-staffed team soon! 

After submitting a request in UCSBGlobal, you may refer to
the processing times listed on our Student Request Guide. We
appreciate your patience as it may take us a few extra
business days to process your request. While your request is
under review, if there is anything that requires follow-up or
more information, we will reach out to you via your UCSB
email address. 

Please do your best to plan ahead so that your requests are
approved ahead of any important deadlines. We ask that you
refrain from emailing our general inbox (OISS@sa.ucsb.edu)
to check the status of your request if the standard processing
time, plus a few extra days, has not passed yet. Thank you! 

Next OISS Closures

Help Us Help You

OISS is happy to help you with all your immigration concerns. But the thing that sets students,
scholars, and their OISS advisors up for success is doing your best to ask the right questions. We
know the transition to UCSB can be challenging, especially when it comes to learning UCSB and
immigration terminology. That will all come in due time. But until then, we recommend reading
through the OISS website to familiarize yourself with immigration concepts so that you can ask
questions as efficiently and accurately as possible. 

We also ask that you be as detail-oriented and explicit as possible when seeking OISS support. This
will allow no room for error or misinterpretation when receiving responses from our team. Thank you
for working together with us on this. 

Friday, November 10 - Veteran’s Day

Thursday, November 23 and Friday, November 24 - Thanksgiving Holiday

https://oiss.ucsb.edu/students/current-students/i-want-tostudent-requests
mailto:OISS@sa.ucsb.edu
https://oiss.ucsb.edu/


OISS Recommends

Recent Scam Warning from UCSB Information Security

Roll on out to the Recreation Center this Halloween!
Enjoy roller skating, pumpkin painting, silent disco,
photo booth, costume contests, esports, free food
and candy, a spooky movie, s'mores, cornhole, and
more!

Participants are encouraged to wear their most
creative, silliest, and scariest costumes, but to ensure
safety, props, and masks need to be left at home. 

https://recreation.ucsb.edu/classes-events/special-events/hallowheels
https://recreation.ucsb.edu/classes-events/special-events/hallowheels


Thanks for Reading!

We hope you enjoyed this issue of the OISS Newsletter. Past newsletters
can be viewed on the OISS website. 

Questions? 

If you are a current international student with questions regarding
immigration, advising and other requests, email oiss@sa.ucsb.edu. 

J-1 Scholars should reach out to j1scholar@sa.ucsb.edu. For those with
questions related to employment-based visas; please contact
longtermvisa@sa.ucsb.edu.

For any inquiries regarding upcoming OISS events, or collaboration
opportunities, contact oissprograms@sa.ucsb.edu. 

If you are a UCSB department or organization and would like to publicize
any information or upcoming events to international Gauchos, contact
mmotomazie@ucsb.edu. 

Let's stay in touch! 

Follow our social media accounts to stay 
up-to-date with everything happening at OISS. 

https://oiss.ucsb.edu/news
mailto:oiss@sa.ucsb.edu
mailto:j1scholar@sa.ucsb.edu
mailto:j1scholar@sa.ucsb.edu
https://t.e2ma.net/click/vc28hd/7heb86e/v081bl
https://t.e2ma.net/click/vc28hd/7heb86e/bt91bl

